Chairman Nosse, Vice-Chairs Goodwin and Nelson, and Members of the
Committee.

| wish to express strong support for House Bill 2002.

Please continue to have Oregon and some other west coast states allow unlimited
access to reproductive health care and protect providers and individuals from
malpractice and licensing repercussions.

| am a retired 76 year old educator (33 years of teaching) and a member of
AAUW. | have a grown daughter and a 15 year old granddaughter. | certainly do
NOT want my granddaughter to live in a state where reproductive health care,
including birth control and abortions are restricted or even against the law. This
is the 21% Century, not the 17t Century!

I trust you and your fellow Committee Members will follow common sense and
allow reproductive health care without ridiculous restrictions! Please, follow your
good common sense and not your political Party’s unreasonable policies!

Keep Oregon a state where our Legislators follow common sense!
Thank you for taking the time to read this letter.

Barbara Ternus, Hillsboro Oregon

March 17, 2023



